                 NEWCHURCH PARISH COUNCIL

                                                                     Clerk  Gareth Hughes

                       Westfield House, Shore Road, Ventnor, Isle of Wight PO38 1RF  Tel 01983 853232

A  MEETING OF NEWCHURCH PARISH  COUNCIL  WAS  HELD AT THE  PARISH  HALL, NEWCHURCH, AT  7.30 PM ON  MONDAY 21ST OCTOBER 2013. 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Councillors Bevan, Earley, Harris, Llewellyn, Richards,  Rouse.and Vincent.
7.30pm to 7.45pm  time allocated for residents of Newchurch Parish to speak to the Council on Parish matters.
.                                                                          MINUTES
 151/13    TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
                                                                                                  Councillor Davison     
 152/13     DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
                                                                                   None                                                                  
 153/13   TO RECEIVE THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 16thTH SEPTEMBER 2013.
               On the proposition of Councillor Earley, seconded by Councillor Rouse it was             

               RESOLVED: That the minutes be approved.   
 154/13   TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE FINANCIAL REPORTS

               On the proposition of Councillor Vincent, seconded by Councillor Earley it was
               RESOLVED: a) To approve the financial report for September 2013
                                      b) To approve payment of cheques 2104 to 2112. 
 155/13   ISLE OF WIGHT COUNCILLORS REPORT
               Councillor Richards reported on replaced chevrons at Palmers Lane. He had been given a tour of

                Island Roads office accommodation ie ‘The Hub’. The possibility of widening Newport Shute was to

                Be considered as was double white lines at Branstone. He was going to look again about the possibility

               of a bus shelter at Smokey Hole and would be meeting with Kevin Burton regarding the speed limit

               for Canteen Road. 
               RESOLVED: That the report be noted. 
 156/13   PARISH COUNCILLORS REPORTS.

               Councillor Harris reported on the broken stile at FC12.
               Councillor Earley reported that the latest crime figures were online and advised on content.

                Councillor Bevan reported that the potholes in Knighton Lane had been filled and resurfacing was

               due to commence. He asked if details could be obtained regarding Godshill Chillies licence 

               application for an event to be held at Hollies.

               Councillor Llewellyn had attended an Island Roads presentation to IWALC. He would e mail
               to all Councillors a list of contact points for all aspects of Island Roads operations. He also

               advised on his communication with Island Roads regarding the placement of segregated recycle 

               waste being mixed in with general waste in the refuse freighter.

                 RESOLVED: That the reports be noted and the Clerk advise the appropriate agencies on matters raised.
 157/13   CLERK TO REPORT ON CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED PRIOR TO THE MEETING.

                A list of correspondence had been circulated prior to the meeting.
                RESOLVED:  That the correspondence be noted.
 158/13   PLANNING APPLICATIONS 
               TCP/77537/B:Harbors Lake, Harbors Lake Lane. Conversion of dwelling to form 2 dwellings..
               TCP/29128/A: Fairfield, Alverstone Road, Apse Heath.Demolition of conservatory and utility,
                                       proposed single storey extension.

               RESOLVED: To make no objection to the above applications.
  159/13 PLANNING DECISIONS

              RESOLVED: That the decisions be noted.

  160/13 PLACEMENT OF SEAT BETWEEN ALVERSTONE AND NEWCHURCH

               No reponse had yet been received from Island Roads. It was suggested that the IW Ramblers 

               Association could be asked to make a contribution to the cost of a seat.
               RESOLVED: The Clerk approach IW Ramblers Association regarding a contribution.
  161/13 CAR PARK ENFORCEMENT

               The Clerk had been in communication with the Riverside Centre regarding their enforcement process.
              The Centre had been having problems with enforcement , no enforcement company was currently 

              engaged but they would be seeking to employ a company in the near future. .    
              RESOLVED: That the Clerk continue to engage with the Centre regarding enforcement provision.
    162/13  COMMUNITY GARDEN PLAQUES 
                  The Clerk reported that he had placed an order for the plaques including their placement  and that they  

                 would be in place before the next meeting.

                 RESOLVED: The report be noted.
    163/13   AREA ACTION PLAN
                  There was nothing further to report 
    164/13   LAND REGISTRY – BIER HUT & LAND
                  RESOLVED: To confirm that the land be registered
    165/13   NOTICEBOARDS UPDATE
                  Councillor Richards advised that he had asked for a repair to the noticeboard at Apse Heath.

                  RESOLVED: That the report be noted.
    166/13   FREE SCHOOL – REQUEST FOR ADVERTISING

                  RESOLVED: That no action be taken.

    167/13   POST OFFICE OPENING – PARKING & SECURITY   
                  Discussion took place regarding the need for a parking space for the Post Office in close
                  proximity to the Parish Hall, in order to meet operational  needs and health & safety conditions.
                   A notice had been placed on the noticeboard to this effect. The Clerk had discussed this with Owen 

                  Ratcliffe and it was felt that a sign on the Post Office post would be more effective.
                   RESOLVED: That the Council agree to a sign being placed on the Post Office post.
     168/13   REPLACEMENT LIGHT FOR PARISH HALL

                   RESOLVED:  The Clerk  instruct Wight Fire & Security to include necessary work
                                           as part of their annual safety service.
     169/13   TRAFFIC SIGN & SUGGESTED TRAFFIC PROPOSAL FOR LANGBRIDGE

                   The Clerk had again contacted Island Roads regarding the sign that was hidden by foliage

                   and had been advised that the work had been logged and would be carried out.

                     A communication had been received suggesting the possible introduction of a traffic light system

                   at the shute.

                   RESOLVED:  (i) To note the response from Island Roads.

                                           (ii) Not to support any proposal for traffic lights at Langbridge.

     170/13   CEMETERY WORKS – UPDATE

                    Mr Read had advised the Clerk that he had filled in the rabbit holes and would be commencing 

                    the cutting back of hanging trees. It was reported that a rabbit hole at a grave had yet to be 

                    filled.
                     RESOLVED: That the report be noted and the Clerk arrange for any further necessary filling

                                          of rabbit holes.

     171/13   DATE OF NEXT MEETING

                     RESOLVED: The next meeting of the Parish Council would commence at 7.30pm on Monday 18th 

                                          November in the Parish Hall

                                            The meeting closed at 8.40pm.  
                                                                                                                               CHAIRMAN 
                                                                                                                              18th November 2013                                    
